
Community Brainstorming Conference 

c/o Russell Stamper Sr, Chairman 

8900 N Park Plaza Court, Unit 218 

Brown Deer, WI 53223 

 

Alderwoman Milele A Coggs 

City Hall 

200 E Wells Street 

Room 205 

Milwaukee, WI 53202 

 

April 24, 2018                                                                                         Re: Vel Phillips recognition 

   

 

Dear Alderwoman Coggs and members of the Common Council: 

 

Community Brainstorming Conference (CBC) is pleased to add its name to those who support the 

renaming of Fourth Street to Vel Phillips Street in honor of our recently departed and long term 

member of our organization.  Vel was very close to all of us and she was a faithful and dedicated 

member and officer of CBC for more than 25 years. 

 

Her commitment to justice and fair treatment was equaled only by her courage and her will to stand and 

deliver when it came to the struggle for civil and human rights. Her spirit, her memory, her ethic 

inspires us to keep on  keeping on. 

 

Thank you for this opportunity. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 Russell Stamper, Sr, Chairman 

Community Brainstorming Conference 


